Summary of New York Assembly Bill 4410 on prison inmate self-governance

Prison inmates would be granted a limited control of their lives under New York Assembly Bill 4410. A prisoners' council composed of delegates elected at large and delgates elected in specific districts would be established to administer a fund to be allocated by the legislature. A limit of two one-year terms in a four year period, unrestricted eligibility to vote or seek office, and the absolute right of delegates to attend meetings are attempts to guarantee full representation.

The council would have power to make and amend rules in regard to visiting hours, the purchase of food, personal supplies, clothing, law books and reading matter for inmates; work programs and schedules; management of a canteen operation; the control of an ombudsman paid by the prison department; control of a newspaper for the facility; and matters otherwise devolved by the facility superintendent and/or the prison commission. The council could set up committees, including a grievance committee to investigate complaints and conduct hearings. All inmates have a right to testify at a hearing and the council or committee can inspect facilities.

The council is required to give notice to inmates and the facility superintendent of any action it takes, to submit an annual budget plan to the commissioner, and to report at least annually to the commission, commissioner, governor and legislature on its programs and activities. Except for grievance hearings, which may be kept confidential, council proceedings must be recorded and available for inspection.

Weekly meetings of the council and superintendent are required.

Additionally, the superintendent is to notify the commissioner of any council action and submit to the council for its comment any new rule affecting the facility.

To better enable the council to carry out its powers, the commissioner is to make available to the council the services of persons for advise and assistance. The commissioner can stay a council action by notifying the council of the stay and the reasons for it. A stay can be sustained on appeal to the commission only if the action is unlawful in substance, taken without appropriate procedural measures, in excess of jurisdiction, exceeding the budget plan, prohibitively expensive or a threat to security.

From the Reader of the Conference on Alternative State & Local Public Policies held June 13-15, 1975 in Madison, Wisconsin. The reader was edited and compiled by Derek Shearer and Lee Webb.

This item was made available by the Cornell University Library.

From Collection #6756, Conference On Alternative State And Local Policies Records.

Copyright and Permissions

Most of the items included in the Reader on Alternative Public Policies were published without copyright notice and hence entered the public domain upon initial publication. Some of the items found in the Reader are still subject to copyright. In some cases, even after extensive research efforts, we were unable to identify a possible rightsholder. We have elected to place the items in the online collection as an exercise of fair use for strictly non-commercial educational uses.

The Cornell University Library provides access to these materials for educational and research purposes and makes no warranty with regard to their use for other purposes. Responsibility for making an independent legal assessment of an item and securing any necessary permissions ultimately rests with persons desiring to use the item. The written permission of the copyright owners and/or holders of other rights (such as publicity and/or privacy rights) is required for distribution, reproduction, or other use of protected items beyond that allowed by fair use or other statutory exemptions. There may be content that is protected as "works for hire" (copyright may be held by the party that commissioned the original work) and/or under the copyright or neighboring-rights laws of other nations.

The Cornell University Library would like to learn more about these materials and to hear from individuals or institutions having any additional information about rightsholders. Please contact the Division of Rare and Manuscript Collections in the Library at: http://rmc.library.cornell.edu.